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NEWSLETTER, MID-TERM OF FIRST TERM, 2011/2012 SESSION


The leap into the first term of this academic session, 2011/2012 was smooth and swift. Therefore, we started academic activities, especially teaching and learning, as soon we resumed on 12th September, 2011. We are grateful to Almighty God/Allah for His grace.

APPRECIATION


Just as fish cannot do without water, we appreciate our esteemed parents/guardians without whom we can really not get on. 

What is more? We thank them for their priceless contributions to the growth of the school and for their quick response to our invitations and demands.
Your uncommon attachment to the school speaks volumes. Your belief in our ability to transform your children into useful future generation of the global community is glaring. Without mincing words, we are poised to add value to your beliefs about us and the future of your children, God/Allah willing. Watch out!
PAYMENT OF SCHOOL FEE

In spite of the seeming economic crunch, we commend your response to payment of school fees and encourage you to continue to maintain the gusto. We also pray that God/Allah, the great provider, will give you the power to overcome any form of financial problem and, in addition, supply you what it will take to train your children to the highest level of education. God/Allah will do it for you.

BOARDING FACILITIES


We have spoken severally about the exemplary and well-equipped school hostel we have. Again, we have encouraged you to send your child or ward to the boarding house stressing that it is the best home away from home parents/guardians can allow their children/wards to stay.

The students in the school hostel are exposed to close monitoring and supervision, sound medical attention, delicious and wholesome food, aerobics for physical and mental alertness, swimming, musical training  organized and supervised reading culture and personal  environmental hygiene, among others. Also, hostel students who are from diverse traditions and backgrounds interact with one another in a very decent manner.
In fact, the serene environment adds colour and quality to the academic and social growth of the students there.


Medical personnel visit the students to examine and treat ailments that might be diagnosed. A resident matron is attached to the girls’ hostel while a resident master is attached to the boy’s hostel. For more information concerning the hostel, consult the principal or dial 08023852010.

INTER-HOUSE SPORTS


The school Inter-House Sports Competition comes up early next year and involves full participation of parents/guardians because Lagooz is coming out with something new and acceptable. So, be informed and prepared for your child’s/ward’s requirements then. The bill for this shall be added to next term’s bill and sent to you later this year.
CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES


As a tradition, Lagooz students are exposed to several co-curricular activities such as beads stringing, music, cultural activities, debates, fishery, rabbitry and snail rearing. These things will serve as past times to them in future and will complement their already existing financial resources.


Recently, the school organized “Cultural Day” which you were all aware of. There is pride in introducing or allowing the students appear in their cultural regalia. Lagooz has also gone extra mile in training the students on public speech through seminars, debates and departmental competition.

EXTERNAL EXAMINATION


The school’s excellent performance in the SSCE, WAEC and NECO bear eloquent and transparent testimony to the quality of education offered at Lagooz. In the SSCE, WAEC and NECO examinations conducted this year, we had 98% performance with majority of the students scoring credits. More so, the school participated in the last JSCE and our students performed excellently. We use this medium to plead with our dear parents for more monitoring of their wards to enable them score high grades in the next JSCE. It is the outcome of a high standard of education and commitment to the academic desire of the students.
More than our own knowledge, qualification and passion, we thank God/Allah for answering our prayer. 

OPEN DAY


Lagooz Schools also organized their “Open Day”, a forum when parents usually visit the school to inspect the volume and quality of work done in subjects offered by their children and wards. This took place on 24th October, 2011. It is usually an interactive session between parents, teachers and the school management.
1. Mid-term project:-Kindly assist your child / ward to carry out his or her project since it attracts marks as part of continuous assessment. Any child who does not come with his or hers shall not be allowed in class.
2. End of term examination: - This shall commence on the 21st of November, 2011.
THE DAYS FOR ENQUIRIES/COMPLAINTS 


I write to inform you of the slight changes on the days for enquiries as it affects parents/guardians coming to Lagooz Schools for information update. All enquiries, complaints and observations can be directed to school secretaries, receptionists or bursars from 7am to 5pm on Mondays to Fridays except public holiday  

Henceforth, it is no longer permissible to see the proprietor, principal, headmistress or any member of staff on Mondays as this may not augur well to proper and thorough supervision of the teaching and learning duties at the beginning of the week. Besides, it has always been our great concern to propel the students to the zenith of academic excellence and provide value for parents’ money.


However, days for enquiries are: 

i
Receptionist/Secretary/Bursar:- Monday to Friday (7am – 5pm daily)

ii.
 Proprietor/Principal/Headmistress:- 
 Tuesday to Friday (12noon – 5pm daily)

What this means is that in emergency or ordinary situations, the receptionist/secretaries can be consulted for enquiries and assistance on the following numbers 07045236282, 07045236285, 0704223681, 07045236284, 07045236283.

These measures are necessary to enable us serve you better without hiccups. Your satisfaction is our basic concern, and we promise to exceed your expectation this session.



Once more, I am grateful to parents/guardians for associating with and believing in us. We promise to satisfy you in all ramifications as you continue to partner with us. God/Allah bless you. 
____________________

E.O. Otubela (Mrs)

       Principal






